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Federal Court Dismisses Kaiser’s Lawsuit Against Queen’s 
 

HONOLULU – A federal court yesterday dismissed Kaiser’s lawsuit against The 
Queen’s Health Systems with prejudice. 
  
“Queen’s deeply appreciates United States Federal Court District Judge Derrick K. 
Watson’s careful review of the facts and the law,” said Mich Riccioni, Chief Financial 
Officer of The Queen’s Health Systems.   
 
The lawsuit was filed by Kaiser after a Hospital Services Agreement between Queen’s 
and Kaiser expired on May 30, 2019.  Queen’s attempted to reach a new agreement with 
Kaiser, but the parties were unable to come to terms on a new contract. In response to the 
lawsuit, Queen’s filed a Motion to Dismiss and asked the Court to dismiss Kaiser’s 
claims in their entirety. 
 
That request was granted. 
 
“Queen’s has been part of the community for more than 160 years, and we will continue 
to treat all patients who come to us for health care services,” said Riccioni. 
 
 
 

# # # 
 
 
The Queen’s Health Systems (QHS) is a non-profit corporation established in 1985 to provide expanded health care capabilities to the 
people of Hawaii and the Pacific Basin. It is Hawaii’s oldest and preeminent family of health care-related companies, and has more 
than 7,000 employees and more than 1,700 physicians on its Medical Staff.  QHS consists of The Queen’s Medical Center, The 
Queen’s Medical Center – West O‘ahu, The Queen’s Health Care Centers, Queen Emma Land Company, Queen’s Development 
Corporation, Queen’s Insurance Exchange, Inc., Molokai General Hospital and North Hawaii Community Hospital, and has ownership 
interests in CareResource Hawaii, Hamamatsu/Queen’s PET Imaging Center, Diagnostic Laboratory Services, Inc. and The Queen’s 
Clinically Integrated Physician Network. 


